Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 

Village Hall on Thursday, 17th September 2009
The Meeting opened at 7.00 pm
Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


Jackie Mortiboy


Erica Forbes




Tony Dunn
Peter Webb

Apologies for absence: Bob Scarfe
Minutes of the Meeting on 20th August 2009 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

Jackie Mortiboy had been in touch with the Environment Agency and a site visit from them is yet to be arranged.  The hedgecutting has been undertaken, the Councillors are all pleased with this work.  No invoice has yet been received for the driveway
Tree Warden
The Tree Warden has submitted a report to the Council, a copy of which will be kept on file with these minutes.  The tree warden had asked about the cutting back of the trees behind the Church, it was agreed that Tony Alcock would ask Linda Cross of Ashford Borough Council about this as it is thought that these trees may be the subjects of Tree Preservation Orders.  The maple by the Village Hall is due to be trimmed in the coming week.  The payment made to BTCV earlier this year was queried, this was a donation made because the Tree Warden is making very good use if the courses that they run.
Ward Councillor
The Ward Councillor had sent his apologies ahead as he was unable to attend the meeting.
Financial Statement was approved.

Cheque No: 00586 was signed for Lawncare for £210, 4 grass cuttings and one hedge cutting and Cheque no: 00587 was signed for Playsafely Ltd for the RoSPA inspection on the playground undertaken earlier in the year.
Any Other Business

Weedkiller had been applied to the playground and the driveway.  The leak in the roof of the Village Hall has been repaired and the patch of damp has been made good.  The other repairs to the Village Hall are being undertaken and a grant application has been submitted for some double glazed window unit.
The Church clock is currently being repaired.
Peter Webb reported that he had met with Kathy Budgen of the Kent Rural Community Council.  It was agreed that the Parish Council would re-visit the Parish Plan individually then discuss the points at the November/December meeting to decide what other courses of action could be taken.  Brook Parish Council will then invite Kathy to a meeting in January.
It was agreed that more bulbs should be purchased and planted.  Tony Dunn is to undertake the co-ordination of this.

Kent County Council has replied to Mrs Simmons stating that they will accept no responsibility for the damage caused to her car from driving into a pot hole on Spelder’s Hill.  It was agreed that the Clerk would print a note to the residents of Brook telling them what they should do if they spot a pot hole in the future.  Jackie Mortiboy and Erica Forbes agreed to deliver these.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 15th October 2009, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 5th October, please.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8:10 pm.

